
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
Northwest Region Office 

PO Box 330316, Shoreline, WA 98133-9716 • 206-594-0000 
May 7, 2024 

Andrew Rardin 
Airport Environmental & Wildlife Manager 
Paine Field Snohomish County Airport 
3220 100th Street SW, Suite A 
Everett, Washington 98204 
(andrew.rardin@co.snohomish.wa.us) 

Re: Ecology Approval of Final Agreed Order Remedial Investigation Work Plan for the TECT Aerospace 
Everett Site (FSID 17392, CSID 12071) 2933 109th Street SW, Everett, WA 98204, Agreed Order No. DE 
21781 

Dear Andrew Rardin: 

Thank you for submitting the final Agreed Order Remedial Investigation Work Plan (AO RIWP), for the TECT 
Aerospace Everett facility (Site), dated May 7, 2024 in accordance with Agreed Order No. DE 21781, Exhibit B – 
Scope of Work and Schedule. We have no further comments on this document. Therefore, the AO RIWP dated 
May 7, 2024, is hereby approved. 

Ecology appreciates the diligence of Snohomish County and its consulting team in the fulfillment of this and 
upcoming requirements of the AO. Please keep me informed of any issues as they occur during performance of 
the remedial investigation work. We look forward to working together towards cleaning up the TECT 
Aerospace Everett Site with you. If you have any questions, please contact me at 206-459-6287 or 
david.unruh@ecy.wa.gov. 

Sincerely, 

David Unruh, LG, LHG 
Site Manager 
Toxics Cleanup Program, NWRO 

Cc: Michelle Corsi, Paine Field Snohomish County Airport, (michelle.corsi@co.snohomish.wa.us) 
Jerry Ninteman, Landau Associates Inc., (JNinteman@landauinc.com) 
Stephanie Renando, Landau Associates Inc., (SRenando@landauinc.com) 
William Joyce, Hillis, Clark, Martin & Peterson P.S., (william.joyce@hcmp.com) 
Matthew Stock, Hillis, Clark, Martin & Peterson P.S., (matthew.stock@hcmp.com) 
John Level, Assistant Attorney General, (john.level@atg.wa.gov) 
Dhroov Shivjiani, NWRO Uplands Unit Supervisor, (dhroov.shivjiani@ecy.wa.gov) 
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